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Grant Elementary-WRPS

From the Desk of Mrs. Calteux….
Dear Grant Grizzly Families,

Happy February! As we settle into the rhythm of the new year, I am delighted
to share some exciting news and important reminders with you in this month's
newsletter.

**Winter Gear for Outdoor Recess**
Wisconsin winters can be unpredictable, and despite the varying amounts of
snow, we want to ensure the comfort and well-being of our students during
outdoor recess. Please continue sending your child to school with all
necessary winter gear, including jackets, hats, gloves, and boots. Even on days
with minimal snow, students are expected to wear their winter gear to prevent
mud and sand from entering the classrooms. Your cooperation in this matter
is greatly appreciated and contributes to a clean and inviting learning
environment.

**Absence Reporting**
A friendly reminder to please notify the school office by calling 715-424-6766 if
your child is unable to attend school. Timely reporting of student absences
helps us keep our records current with excused absences and ensures the
well-being of all our students. Thank you for your ongoing support in this
regard.

**Academic Achievements**
I am thrilled to announce the achievements of some outstanding students at
Grant Elementary:

- Spelling Bee Champion: Congratulations to Caroline, our Spelling Bee
champion, with Oakley as the first runner-up. Caroline will represent our
school at the district level competition this spring.

- Math 24 Winners: A big round of applause for our Math 24 winners,
including 4th graders - Owen, Jack, Easton and Zeke (alternate) and 5th
graders - Aiden, Amelia, Anna and Danica (alternate). We are proud of
everyone’s dedication and mathematical excellence. Way to go, grizzlies!
Grant representatives will move on to the district Math 24 tournament in
March.
- Junior Coaches of the Month: Join me in celebrating our January Junior

Coaches of the Month, 4th graders Dawson and 5th grader Lillian. They have
demonstrated outstanding responsibility and a genuine passion for supporting
our youngest students at recess. Thank you, Dawson and Lillian, for your
positive impact on our school community.

As always, I am grateful for your continued support and partnership in
creating a positive and enriching learning environment for our students.
Warm regards,

Mrs. Calteux
Principal, Grant Elementary School

PLEASE CALL BEFORE 11 AM
WITH AFTER SCHOOL CHANGES

February Calendar
16 National Random

Act of Kindness Day

March Calendar
01 NO SCHOOL

PD day for staff

04 Read Across America
week begins

13 Field Trip / 4th Grade
to Sentry Theatre

25- NO SCHOOL
29 Spring Break

MEALTIME PRICES
Check account via Family Access

Breakfast
Paid $1.50
Free/Reduced $0.00

Lunch
Paid $2.15
Reduced $0.40

Milk $0.45
Students who take milk w/cold lunch,
or an extra milk w/hot lunch, will be
charged $0.45, regardless of pay
status (i.e., Free, Reduced).

https://skyweb.wrps.org/


Week of
March 4th - March 8th

In honor of Dr. Suess’s birthday, students
are invited to dress-up during the school
day, and enjoy a book together with their
family at night.

Just click on the link provided for each
day and enjoy a story together as a
family.

Monday, March 4, 2024

Wear Stripes Day: Wear clothes with stripes of

all sizes and colors!

BOOK: Bad Case of the Stripes

https://rb.gy/uqefdg

Tuesday, March 5, 2024

Wear Black Day: Wear black and bring a

flashlight to read your favorite nighttime

stories!

BOOK: Flashlight

https://rb.gy/9ci96q

Wednesday, March 6, 2024

Grant School Pride: Wear your Grizzly apparel

or Grant School colors!

BOOK: Bear’s New Friend

https://rb.gy/ag312c

Thursday, March 7, 2024

Silly Socks Day: Wear fun, silly socks!

BOOK: Fox in Socks

https://rb.gy/zhiwkw

Friday, March 8, 2024

Pajama Day: Wear your P.J.s and bring a

stuffed animal. Then read your favorite bedtime

story!

BOOK: Llama, Llama Red Pajama

https://shorturl.at/ftMP6

https://rb.gy/uqefdg
https://rb.gy/9ci96q
https://rb.gy/ag312c
https://rb.gy/zhiwkw
https://shorturl.at/ftMP6


NEWSLETTER

From the CDC: Respiratory illness activity levels
and emergency department visits have
increased nationally.

Prevention:
Influenza (flu), COVID-19, and respiratory syncytial
virus (RSV) are highly prevalent during the fall and
winter virus season.

Tools that will help people protect themselves, their
families, and their communities include:

➔ Safe, updated immunizations are available for
all three major fall and winter respiratory
diseases - flu, COVID-19, and RSV.

➔ Widely available, effective treatments -
Treatments are available for flu and
COVID-19. Consult with your doctor for
treatments.

➔ Testing - Tests, some of which can be done at
home, can quickly detect these respiratory
viruses to prevent delayed treatment and
other actions that can protect their family,
friends, and coworkers.

➔ Everyday actions - Other tools like masking,
physical distancing, washing hands, and
improving airflow.

➔ Immunization against flu, COVID-19, and
RSV remains the best safeguard against
hospitalizations, long-term health impacts,
and death.

Recommendations:
It is recommended that everyone 6 months and older
receive the seasonal influenza vaccine and the
updated 2023-24 COVID-19 vaccine. In addition, all
infants should be protected against severe RSV
through vaccination. Some children aged 8-19
months are at increased risk for severe RSV and
may need a second RSV vaccine-consult with your
physician. Adults 60 and older may receive the RSV
vaccine if their provider thinks it’s right for them.
Click the following link for full information on
Respiratory Illnesses.

As a general rule of thumb, please keep your student
home if:

➔ They are not feeling well enough to attend
school;

➔ They have a fever of 100.4 degrees or above,
or until fever-free for 24 hours without the use
of fever-reducing medications;

➔ They have diarrhea or are vomiting, and until
diarrhea/vomit-free for 24 hours past the last
episode.

Anytime your student is seen by a healthcare
provider for any illness or medical appointment,
please ask for a doctor’s note to excuse them.
Students are allowed 10 absences per year before a
doctor’s note is required.

Reminder:
When the weather is extremely cold, stay indoors,
and if you must go outside, dress properly to avoid
frostbite or other serious health problems.

https://www.cdc.gov/respiratory-viruses/tools-resources/health-care-providers.html














Nepco Lake County Park
Griffith Ave, Wisconsin Rapids

Activities: 10am - 3pm
Saturday, February 24th
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REGISTER ONLINE: http://bit.ly/KYOD20W
Visit WRKiwanis.org for complete details
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Affordable Connectivity Program (ACP) is Winding Down 
 
Families should be aware that the FCC has begun to wind down the “Affordable Connectivity Program,” 
which allows eligible households to receive a discount of up to $30 per month for broadband service, and 
up to $75 per month for households on qualifying Tribal lands.  
 
As of January, 416,630 Wisconsin households were enrolled in ACP. That’s about 1 in 6 households in 
Wisconsin.  The $14 million in ACP funds are expected to run out, likely in April or May, unless 
Congress appropriates additional funding.  
 
Status of Continued ACP Funding 
Last week DPI, along with 400 other organizations nationally, endorsed the Affordable Connectivity 
Program Extension Act (HR 6929/S 3565), which was introduced in both the House and Senate. This bill 
would provide $7 billion to keep the ACP funded through the end of 2024. This bill has not yet made it to 
the floor for a vote. 
 
A second pathway for additional funding is as part of a larger appropriations bill that might not be voted 
on by Congress until as late as March 8.  Thus it could be some time before we know whether the program 
will be extended past April. 
 
What ACP Households Can Expect 
Because program funds are projected to run out soon, unless there is new funding, the FCC is beginning to 
take steps to wind down the program. Last week, the FCC released order (DA 24-23) to mandate the 
initial steps of the wind-down process. The FCC projects that households already enrolled in the ACP will 
continue to receive the benefit on their internet service through April 2024. This date is an estimate and 
may change.  
 
No new ACP enrollments will be accepted after February 7, 2024.  
 
Before January 25, 2024, households that are currently receiving the ACP benefit will receive the first of 
three notices from their internet company providing information about the end of the ACP, including 
when the program is projected to end and how their broadband bill will be affected. Providers may include 
information on any low-cost plans in their notice to enrolled households.  ACP households will also 
receive notices from the Universal Service Administrative Company (USAC), the administrator of the 
ACP. 
 
The ACP Wind-Down Fact Sheet and ACP Wind-Down Frequently Asked Questions included in this 
newsletter provide additional helpful information. 
 
Any WRPS households impacted should contact their internet company for information about when they 
should last expect to see an ACP benefit on their monthly internet bill. Households will also need to 
contact their internet company to discuss options if they do not wish to receive undiscounted internet 
service after the end of the ACP or if they would like to change their service plan. 
 
In addition to working with their internet provider, households can contact the ACP Support Center (877) 
384-2575 with any questions about the wind-down process and for other information about their benefit. 
 
Should you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to Phillip Bickelhaupt, our Director of 
Technology by email at phillip.bickelhaupt@wrps.net or by phone at 715-424-6715. 



 
 

Affordable Connectivity Program (ACP)  
Wind-Down Fact Sheet 

 
In 2021, Congress established the Affordable Connectivity Program (ACP) in the Bipartisan Infrastructure 
Law, appropriating $14.2 billion.  The Federal Communications Commission (FCC) was tasked to develop 
and implement the ACP as well as ACP outreach and awareness activities. 
 
As of January 2024, over 22 million households are enrolled and receiving the ACP monthly benefit. 
 
For more general information about the ACP, visit GetInternet.gov.  

___________________________________________ 
 

What’s happening? 

Without additional funding from Congress, the allotted $14.2 billion to fund the ACP is projected to run 
out in April 2024 (this date is an estimate and may change).  As a result, the FCC has begun taking steps 
to wind down the ACP, which means:  
 

• ACP applications and enrollments will not be processed after February 7, 2024 at 11:59 PM ET. 

 

• Households who have applied, been approved, and are receiving the monthly internet discount 

before February 8, 2024 will continue to receive their ACP benefit until ACP funds run out, as 

long as the household remains enrolled in the program.  

 

• After the ACP funds run out (projected in April 2024), households participating in the ACP will no 

longer receive the ACP discounts.  

 
What does this mean for low-income households not in the ACP? 

• Because of the wind down of the program, the ACP will need to stop new enrollments.  Starting 

February 8, 2024, no new enrollments will be accepted. 

 

• Eligible households that are not already enrolled and who wish to receive the ACP benefit should 

complete an application at GetInternet.gov as soon as possible to allow time for the processing 

of your application.  Once your application is qualified, you must sign up with an internet 

company by February 7, 2024 at 11:59 PM ET to start receiving your benefit.  

 

• If you qualified for the ACP but you did not sign up with an internet company before February 7, 

2024 at 11:59 PM ET, then you can no longer enroll in the ACP.  

 
How does wind-down impact enrolled ACP households?  



• Households that are enrolled in ACP will continue to receive monthly discounted internet service 

through the end of the ACP. 

• During the ACP wind-down period, ACP households will receive notices from their internet 

company about the impact of the end of the benefit on how the household’s bill and service.  

The notices will tell households:  

 
(1) that the ACP is ending,  
(2) the impact on their bill,  
(3) the date of the last bill they will receive that includes the ACP benefit, and  
(4) that they may change their service or opt-out of continuing service after the end of 
the ACP 

 

• ACP households may also switch their internet plans without penalty.   

 
ACP households should: 

• Consistently check their emails for more information and for further updates regarding the ACP 

benefit.  Also visit http://www.AffordableConnectivity.gov and www.fcc.gov/acp.  

 

• Contact their internet company for questions about how the end of the ACP will affect their 

monthly bill and to ask about available options. 

 

• Visit www.fcc.gov/acp to access answers to frequently asked questions (FAQs) and other 

guidance about the ACP wind-down process, including what households need to know about 

retaining internet service after the end of the ACP.    

 

• Contact USAC directly for any other questions about the ACP wind-down.  Households can call 

the ACP Support Center at 877-384-2575 for information about their benefit.  

 
What are the important dates I should be aware of regarding the ACP wind-down? 

• February 7, 2024: This is the last day that the ACP will accept new applications and enrollments.  

Eligible households must be approved and enrolled with an internet company by 11:59 PM ET on 

February 7th to receive the ACP benefit.  Starting February 8, 2024, there will be no more 

enrollments into the ACP.  

 

• Starting late January 2024: Households that are currently receiving a monthly ACP benefit will 

start to receive notices from their internet providers with information about the end of the ACP 

benefit.  This information will include timing of the end of the program and the impact of the 

loss of the benefit on the household’s bill and service.   

 

• April 2024: The FCC anticipates existing ACP funding to run out in April 2024 if Congress does not 
provide additional funding.  Consumers that are enrolled in the ACP will continue to receive their 
benefit on their internet service through April 2024.  This date is an estimate and may change.  
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Affordable Connectivity Program 

Wind-Down Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) 
 

Purpose: Through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law, the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) 

was tasked to develop and maintain the Affordable Connectivity Program (ACP) – a federal program that 

offers eligible households a discount on their monthly internet bill and a one-time discount off the 

purchase of a laptop, desktop or tablet computer.  Since launching in December 2021, the ACP has helped 

over 22 million eligible households gain access to online internet service, allowing subscribers to take 

advantage of educational and career building resources, telehealth services and more.  However, the of 

$14.2 billion Congress initially appropriated for the ACP is approaching depletion.  Without additional 

funding, the Commission must begin a wind-down process for the ACP. 

Below are answers to frequently asked questions about the ACP wind-down process. 

 

 FAQs: For ACP Households…………………………………………………………………....1 

 FAQs: Outreach and Education………………………………………………………………...4 

 

_________________________________________ 

FAQs: For ACP Households  

 
1. What is the Affordable Connectivity Program (ACP)?  

The Affordable Connectivity Program (ACP) is a federal program that offers eligible households a 

discount of up to $30 per month toward internet service and up to $75 per month for households on 

qualifying Tribal lands.  Eligible households can also receive a one-time discount of up to $100 toward 

the purchase of a laptop, desktop computer, or tablet from participating providers if the household 

contributes more than $10 and less than $50 toward the purchase price. 

 

2. What does wind-down mean for the ACP? 

In 2021, Congress established the ACP in the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law and appropriated $14.2 billion 

for the program.  Current ACP funding is projected to run out at the end of April 2024. As of January 

2024, Congress has not appropriated additional funding for the ACP to keep the program going beyond 

April 2024.  As a result, the FCC has begun taking steps to wind down the ACP.  Wind-down steps will 

result in ending the ACP at which time enrolled households will no longer receive the program discounts. 

  

Wind-down steps will include, but are not limited to: 

• A freeze on new ACP applications and enrollment.  The last day to enroll in the ACP is February 

7, 2024 by 11:59 PM ET. 

• Households that are enrolled by 11:59 p.m. ET on February 7, 2024 can continue receiving 

monthly discounted broadband service from their internet company through the end of the ACP, 

which is currently projected to be April 2024.  

• Outreach with national and local representatives and organizations to help raise awareness about 

the ACP coming to an end.  
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3. When will the ACP stop accepting new applications and enrollments? 

The last day for eligible households to apply for and enroll in the ACP is February 7, 2024, by 11:59 PM 

ET.  Households that are enrolled with an internet company by this date and remain enrolled in the 

program will continue to receive their ACP benefits during the wind-down period. 

 

4. What are the important dates I should be aware of regarding the ACP wind-down? 

• January 11, 2024: The FCC released an Order laying out wind-down processes and important 

dates including the enrollment freeze and the impacts on consumers, internet companies, and ACP 

Outreach Grant recipients.  

• February 7, 2024:  This is the last day the ACP will accept new applications and enrollments. 

Eligible households must be approved and enrolled with an internet company by 11:59 PM ET on 

February 7th to receive the ACP benefit.   Starting February 8, 2024, there will be no more 

enrollments into the ACP.  

• Starting late January 2024: Households that are currently receiving a monthly ACP benefit will 

start to receive notices from their internet companies with information about the end of the ACP 

benefit.  This information will include timing of the end of the program and the impact of the loss 

of the benefit on the household’s bill and service.   

• April 2024: The FCC anticipates existing ACP funding to run out at the end of April 2024 if 

Congress does not provide additional funding.  Consumers that are enrolled in the ACP will 

continue to receive their benefit on their internet service through April 2024. This date is an 

estimate and may change. 

 

5. What does the “last fully funded month of the ACP” mean? 

The phrase “last fully funded month of the ACP” refers to the last month ACP households will receive 

the full ACP benefit received in prior months.  As funds for the ACP deplete, any remaining funds 

after the last fully funded month may be distributed the following month to benefit recipients on a 

reduced basis.  This means that households may not receive the full $30 benefit.  Your internet 

company will decide whether it will provide a reduced benefit.  Contact your internet company for 

information on when you should last expect to see an ACP  benefit on your monthly internet bill.     

 

6. What happens if Congress provides additional funding for the ACP? 

If Congress decides to provide more funding for the ACP, the FCC will provide further guidance and 

instructions on how the ACP will proceed at that time. 

 

7. As a current household receiving the ACP benefit, what will the notices from internet 

companies to ACP households look like? 

• Timing: Internet companies will send three (3) required written notices to their ACP households:  

(1) The first will be by January 25, 2024; 

(2) The second will be within 14 days after announcement by the FCC of the last fully funded 

month of the ACP; and  

(3) The third will be simultaneous with the last bill/billing cycle in which the full ACP benefit is 

applied before the program ends. 

• Format: Internet companies are encouraged to send notices in the same way they usually 

communicate with the household, including in the household’s preferred language.  You may 

receive these notices from your internet company by e-mail, text, in the mail, or along with your 

bill.   

• Content: The first notice households will receive in January 2024 will tell households about the 

possible upcoming end of ACP and its potential impact to the ACP households’ bills.  The second 

and third notices must inform ACP households of the following:  
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(1) that the ACP is ending,  

(2) the impact on their bill,  

(3) the date of the last bill they will receive that includes the ACP benefit, and  

(4) that they may change their service or opt-out of continuing service after the end of the ACP.    

 

8. Are internet companies allowed to send more than three (3) notices to their consumers? 

Yes, internet companies are welcome to send additional notices and are strongly encouraged to include 

additional information on any low-cost internet plans or how to obtain information on low-cost plans.  

 

9. What other ways can I expect to learn about the ACP coming to an end?  

 ACP households will also receive direct notices from the Universal Service Administrative Company 

(USAC), the administrator of the ACP.  Households can also visit fcc.gov/acp and 

AffordableConnectivity.gov for more information about the status of the ACP.   

 

10. What should I do when my ACP benefit ends? 

After the ACP ends, you will no longer get the monthly internet discount.  Here is what you as a 

consumer can do now: 

• Contact your internet company if you have questions about how the end of the ACP will affect 

your monthly bill and ask about the options available to you.  

• Visit GetInternet.gov for more information and for further updates regarding your ACP benefit. 

 

11. If I have questions about the ACP wind-down process, who should I contact other than my 

internet company?  

Consumers should contact USAC directly for questions about the wind-down.  Consumers can call the 

ACP Support Center at 877-384-2575 or go to GetInternet.gov for information about the status of the 

program.  Consumers can continue to file complaints through the FCC's Consumer Complaint Center at 

https://consumercomplaints.fcc.gov about ACP billing and service issues.  

 

12. What other FCC federal programs are available to me to receive a discount on my internet bill? 

If you currently receive ACP benefits, you may still qualify for the Lifeline Program to save on internet 

service.  The Lifeline Program is another federal program that makes phone and internet service more 

affordable. If you qualify for Lifeline, you can get a monthly benefit of: 

• Up to $9.25 off the cost of phone, internet, or bundled services 

• Up to $34.25 off the cost of phone, internet or bundled services if you live on qualifying Tribal 

Lands  

 

13. What if I applied for the ACP benefit and am waiting to hear back about my application?  

ACP applications will not be processed after February 7, 2024.  If you have been asked to provide 

additional information or documentation, please make sure to do so as soon as possible to allow time for 

processing so that an eligibility determination can be made and you can sign up with an internet company 

by February 7, 2024 at 11:59 PM ET.  You are strongly encouraged to provide the missing information 

online at GetInternet.gov to get your documents approved as quickly as possible.  ACP applicants are 

advised that communicating via mail may result in processing delays and may result in missing the 

enrollment deadline.   

 

14. What happens if I qualified for the ACP but do not sign up with an internet company? 

If you have an active qualified application for the ACP, but have not enrolled, contact your preferred 

internet company to enroll with them by February 7, 2024 at 11:59 p.m. ET.   To check the status of your 

application, log into your account at GetInternet.gov or contact the ACP Support Center at 877-384-2575.    
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You MUST apply your benefit with an internet company as soon as possible – BEFORE the 11:59 PM ET 

deadline on February 7, 2024 – to ensure you can get your monthly internet discount until the program 

ends.  

 

If you qualified for the ACP, but you do not sign up with an internet company by February 7, 2024 at 

11:59 p.m. ET, then you will no longer be able to enroll in the Affordable Connectivity Program to 

receive the ACP benefit.  

 

15. Will my internet company automatically sign me up for a different plan without my 

authorization? 

Households that either 1) previously consented to receive internet service from their internet company 

after the end of ACP; 2) paid for service from their internet company before they started receiving 

discounted internet service; or 3) currently contribute to the cost of their internet service even with the 

ACP benefit applied will be able to continue to receive internet service from their internet company after 

the end of the ACP.  If you do not wish to receive internet service after the end of ACP or would like to 

change your service plan, contact your internet company to discuss your options. 

 

Households that 1) have not previously consented to receive internet service from their internet company 

after the end of ACP or 2) have not paid their internet company for service will not receive internet 

service from their internet company after the end of the ACP.  If you do not want to lose your internet 

service after the end of the ACP, contact your internet company to opt in to continue to receive 

undiscounted service after the ACP ends.    

 

 After the ACP, households that will continue to receive internet service will be subject to their internet 

company’s undiscounted rates, along with the internet company’s general terms and conditions. 

 

16. What consumer protections are available to ACP households during wind-down? 

Existing ACP consumer protections remain in effect.  

 

For more information, please visit https://www.affordableconnectivity.gov/manage-my-

benefit/protections-rules/.  

   

FAQs: Outreach and Education 

 

17. What resources will the FCC provide to outreach partners to also help inform consumers about 

the ACP coming to an end? 

The FCC and USAC have provided updated materials for consumers and stakeholders.  In addition to this 

FAQs document, the FCC also has a Fact Sheet that is available in English as well as other languages.  

These consumer outreach materials are available for download at: www.fcc.gov/acp.  

 

18. What is the FCC doing to inform the households currently enrolled in the ACP? 

The FCC’s priority in this wind-down process is to ensure ACP households are well-informed about the 

end of the program, its impact on their internet bills, and to help ACP households stay connected after the 

ACP ends.  The FCC will continue its partnerships with national and local representatives and 

organizations to help educate ACP households about ways to keep their internet services as they navigate 

from the ACP.  

 


